Eye on the World April 24, 2021

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of April 24, 2021.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

 $\star \star \star \star \star$

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles, which are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Biden and Harris transition

■ An article by Kyle Morris titled "Kamala Harris to Meet Virtually With Guatemalan President" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

Comments about Vatican

■ An article by Devin Watkins titled "Pope Spends Name-Day [Similar to a Birthday] With Poor Receiving Covid-19 Vaccine" was posted at vaticannews.va on April 23, 2021.

Comments about Israel

■ An article titled "Israel Says It Will 'Definitely' Stop Iran From Getting Bomb" was posted at apnews.com on April 16, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Ari Rabinovitch and Dan Williams titled "Israel and Greece Sign Record Defense Deal" was posted at reuters.com on April 18, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Kredo titled "Israeli Military Officials Unite in Opposition to Biden Administration's Iran Deal" was posted at freebeacon.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Mia Jankowicz titled "After Fully Vaccinating a Majority of Its Population, Israel No Longer Requires People to Wear Masks Outdoors" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 19, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Jeffrey Heller and Rami Ayyub titled "Israel Prepares Second Covid Vaccine Round, Expects to Include Children" was posted at reuters.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article titled "Israel Strikes Targets in Syria After Missile Lands Near Nuclear Reactor" was posted at france24.com on April 22, 2021.

Comments about Iran

■ An article by Adam Kredo titled "U.S. Sanctions [Under Trump] Pushed Iran to Brink of Bankruptcy" was posted at freebeacon.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Liz George titled "Biden Agrees to Iranian Demands of Sanction Relief to Advance Nuclear Deal Talks: Report" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on April 22, 2021.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

■ A Reuters article by Aakriti Bhalla and Ghaida Ghantous titled "Saudi and Iran Held Talks Aimed at Easing Tensions, Say Sources" was posted at reuters. com on April 18, 2021.

Comments about Myanmar

■ A Reuters article by Robert Birsel titled "Myanmar Activists Remember Dead With Red Paint Protests" was posted at reuters.com on April 14, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Robert Birsel titled "Opponents of Myanmar Coup Form Unity Government, Aim for 'Federal Democracy' " was posted at reuters.com on April 16, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Robert Birsel titled "Myanmar Junta Chief to Attend ASEAN Summit in First Foreign Trip Since Coup" was posted at reuters.com on April 17, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Robert Birsel titled "Myanmar Unity Government Says It Must Be Part of Any ASEAN Bid to End Crisis" was posted at reuters.com on April 18, 2021.

■ An article titled Myanmar Junta Cracks Down on Celebrations of New Shadow Government" was posted at apnews.com on April 19, 2021.

Comments about Mozambique

■ An article by Matthew Hill and Borges Nhamirre titled "Disaster for Business as Mozambique Gas Boom Turns to Bust" was posted at bloomberg.com on April 21, 2021.

Sports business hypocrisy in China

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled "Rubio: 'Hypocrisy' of Nike, Pro Teams, Airlines Opposing Uighur Forced Labor Bill Needs to Be Pointed Out" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021. ■ An article by Zachary Faria titled "LeBron James's Moral Bankruptcy Is Showing [As He Routinely Excuses China's Genocidal Regime]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 21, 2021.

Comments about China

■ An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "China Pitches Europe 'Trustworthy' Vaccines It Admitted Don't Work Well" was posted at breitbart.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Frances Martel titled "China Moves to Approve Pfizer Vaccine After Admitting Chinese Product Doesn't Work" was posted at breitbart.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article titled "China's \$87 Billion Electric-Car Giant [Evergrande New Energy Vehicle Group] Hasn't Sold a Vehicle Yet" was posted at bloomberg.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Philippines Deploy Ships, Aircraft to South China Sea Amid China Threat" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Kirsty Needham titled "Australia Cancels Belt and Road Deals; China Warns of Further Damage to Ties" was posted at reuters.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Frances Martel titled "Xi Jinping Still Absent From Coronavirus Vaccine Drive as China Lags Behind World" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

Comments about Russia

■ A Reuters article titled "Czechs Threaten to Expel More Russian Diplomats Unless Czech Staff Allowed Back" was posted at reuters.com on April 21, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Polina Ivanova, Maria Tsvetkova and Polina Nikolskaya titled "Russia Arrests Over 1,700 at Rallies for Hunger-Striking Navalny" was posted at reuters.com on April 22, 2021.

Comments about other international nations

■ An article by Thomas Williams titled "Lancet [Medical Journal] Claims 'Climate Change Disproportionally Affects Girls and Women' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 16, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Sarah Marsh and Nelson Acosta titled "Castro Confirms He Is Passing Cuban Communist Party Leadership to New Generation" was posted at reuters.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Hungarian Govt: Big Tech Wants to 'Rule Our Life and Force Us Into a Bubble' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Lucas Nolan titled "Australian Court Rules Google Deceived Users About Location Data Collection" was posted at breitbart.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Michael Isikoff titled "'High Probability' Biden's Decision to Pull U.S. Troops From Afghanistan Will Cause Its Government to Fall, Expert [Richard Clarke] Says" was posted at yahoonews.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Gabrielle Fonrouge titled "Critical Piece of Sept. 11 History [Historic Coast Guard Cutter Which Oversaw the Largest Maritime Rescue] Set to Be Sold to Indonesia" was posted at nypost.com on April 20, 2021.

International covid-related topics

■ An article by Karen Doradea titled "Health Canada Recalls Face Masks With Graphene Due to Potential Health Risks" was posted at dailyhive.com on April 5, 2021.

■ A Reuters article titled "Merkel Under Fire Over German Covid-19 Lockdown Law" was posted at reuters.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Jon Miltimore titled "The Czech Republic Has the Highest Covid Mortality in the World, Despite Strict Lockdowns" was posted at fee.org on April 14, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by James MacKenzie titled "Europe's Vaccine Rollout Hit by Doubts Over J&J, AstraZeneca Shots" was posted at reuters.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Denmark Drops Use of Astra-Zeneca Covid Vaccine, Concerns Over Possible Blood Clotting" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Dr. Catherine Schuster-Bruce titled "The Coronavirus Variant First Found in Brazil Is Developing Worrying New Mutations That Could Make Vaccines Less Effective, Experts Say" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article titled "Mexico Says 14 Townships Refuse Coronavirus Vaccines" was posted at apnews.com on April 16, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by John Miller titled "AstraZeneca Could Have Covid-19 Vaccine Against Variant by End of 2021: Austrian Newspaper" was posted at reuters.com on April 18, 2021.

An article by Thomas Williams titled "Irish Archbishop Slams 'Draconian' Ban on Public Worship" was posted at breitbart.com on April 19, 2021.

■ A Reuters article titled "Britain to Add India to Covid-19 Travel Red List" was posted at reuters.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Noah David Alter titled "Canada Continues Welcoming Flights From Delhi as India Records Over 275,000 Daily Covid Cases" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 19, 2021.

■ A Reuters article titled "German Police Clash With Anti-Lockdown Protesters" was posted at reuters.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Jon Brown titled "Saskatchewan Health Official Slaps Fines, Criminal Charges Against Church Elders for Refusing to Let Him Disrupt Service" was posted at dailywire.com on April 21, 2021.

\star \star \star \star \star

An article by Ken Blackwell titled "Goodbye Election Day" was posted at townhall.com on April 20, 2021. Following is the article.

A notorious bill moving through Congress—H.R. 1—contains a swarm of bad ideas. But little noticed is a provision that makes Election Day obsolete. We've lost so many unifying cultural events that bring Americans together, it is no surprise that H.R.1 not only would start the election weeks earlier but also prolong the election well after Election Day.

H.R. 1/S. 1 cancels Election Day in requiring that states provide at least 10 days after Election Day for mail ballots to roll in for normal counting. Even worse, states can add even more time if they so choose. Georgia can add two business days. Pennsylvania could heap two more weeks. The extensions beyond the federal minimum do not have to be uniform under the proposed bills.

Believe it or not, communities, as well as families across America still gather together on Election Night to watch the returns and applaud or cry over the outcome. Before we all hunkered down because of COVID, watch parties roared on bigger—and sometimes more fun—than Super Bowl gatherings.

There's a certain unifying magic to Election Day. Americans have a shared experience. Democrats stand next to Republicans in line to vote. The public business of voting is experienced and witnessed almost hundreds of millions of times over in a short time.

But H.R. 1/S.1, the "Corrupt Politicians Act," threatens to cancel it to the ever-expanding graveyard of quintessential Americana.

Although they do not attract as much attention as the anti-voter ID or universal automatic voter registration elements, the bill provisions extending mail ballot receipt deadlines for 10 days after the election.

This is not just about nostalgia. When you elongate the voting process over weeks and months, you make it harder to monitor the process. Imbalances in manpower between candidates and parties are amplified. It becomes impossible to adequately observe the election, unlike Election Day when volunteers armed with clipboards monitor and report problems. Few campaigns or candidates have the manpower to be at early voting sites for 40 days and then monitor mail ballot processing for an additional 10.

Some relished in watching Pennsylvania look like a victory for President Donald Trump on election night, knowing that the mail ballots would flip the score over the many days to follow. Who needs clarity when there is an election to win?

Certainty brings stability. Uncertainty breeds doubt. We saw that in 2020, and H.R.1's elongation of the election would only make doubt flourish.

H.R.1 would nullify established state election laws and deadlines governing mail ballots. A majority of states including Arizona, Florida, Georgia, Michi-

gan, and New Hampshire require that absentee ballots be received by Election Day in order for them to be regularly counted. Even the universal voteby-mail paragons of Oregon and Colorado fall into this category.

There is another consequence to consider. When you cancel Election Day and replace it with Election Months, state and local governments are forced to spend more. Elections become even more expensive.

The problems with H.R. 1/S. 1 continue to reveal themselves. It was no accident that Speaker Nancy Pelosi rushed the bill through the House without hearings. Americans cannot fall asleep on this one. H.R.1 accelerates the march away from Election Day, the Electoral College, and even republicanism itself. This is the red line moment for the American voter.

 \star \star \star \star \star

An article by Cliff Nichols titled "Progressive Lies Must Be Confronted Today Before They Become Tomorrow's Truths" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2021. Following is the article.

The open secrets in politics today are that: progressives lie; they accuse those who tell the truth to be liars; and they declare the truth to be a lie whenever it suits their agenda.

The problem this poses for America is, as Joseph Goebbels put it, "...a lie told a thousand times becomes the truth." And that is exactly what the progressive left is counting on as they work to dismantle our constitutional republic and replace it with a socialist regime.

Take covid for instance.

Let's start with the truth. A virus with an average survival rate of 99% for those under 70 who are actually infected is *not* a deadly pandemic! Nor is there any scientific evidence that exists to establish that masks, lockdowns or social distancing effectively stop the transmission of any virus, much less covid.

Yet, the many doctors and scientists who have attempted to point these truths out to the public have been tarred and feathered by the left—i.e. branded as liars, censored or both . . . and thus, effectively silenced.

All while progressives ratchet up the public's fears of infection by doing little things like buttressing the mortality rate. By shipping infected patients to nursing homes while withholding from the public possible life saving prophylactics—such as hydroxychloroquine based on a false pretense that it is deadly—they have shocked us all with another truth: evidently some on the left are willing to even let some people die to keep their politicized covid pandemic narrative of fear alive.

Which should cause anyone with a moral compass to ask, why?

Was it justified by their perceived need to use the pandemic panic to manipulate an upcoming election in order to achieve outcomes like resetting in their favor the ideological balance on the Supreme Court?

It would certainly allow them to preserve the legal protections they all care so much about, like the LGBTQ agenda and the unfettered and federally funded availability of abortions. Last year's push by the proponents of such causes for mail-in ballots based on the public's fears of a false pandemic they had creatively hyped-i.e. magnified by their lies-strongly suggests such a conclusion is not beyond the pale. Regardless, however, at the end of the day, even conservatives must admit that the progressives' midnight election steal-predicated on, and enabled by their pandemic of lies about covid-was a well-coordinated and successful propaganda-based coup d'état that even would have left guys like Goebbels envious.

As would the next batch of progressive *big lies* that followed the election: i.e. that it was not stolen; and that anyone who says differently is a liar, if not a domestic terrorist.

By the constant repetition of such lies, we are being commanded by the left to obey and deny that which we all saw with our own eyes. But even more shocking was our present government's shameless subordination of those lies. Witness the refusal of our F.B.I, Department of Justice and Supreme Court to even look at any of that evidence. Their inaction not only reinforced the lies of the left–and thus, their agenda–but alarmingly, also revealed the magnitude of the systemic corruption that progressives have already successfully caused to metastasize within the various institutions and branches of our government. The very government that these insurgents are: presently controlling; pretending to lead; and, all the while, openly seeking to dismantle and replace with what many of them fondly call, *democratic socialism*.

All of which is what has brought patriotic Americans today to a unique place in our nation's history. That point where they can no longer afford to ignore that the facts confronting us bear witness to the following uncomfortable truths:

■ We have a systemically corrupt government that is now controlled by a corrupt few who have already demonstrated their willingness to fraudulently steal an election;

■ Given these circumstances, if the integrity and legitimacy of our most recent election cannot be restored now, there is no reason for anybody to even pretend that future elections tomorrow will be any different; and,

■ Thus, if we continue to allow such progressive lies about the legitimacy of our last election to stand unchallenged, we will have conceded to their push to replace our constitutional republic with their socialist regime . . . in which we will be made nothing more than their indentured servants.

Which is exactly what has resulted in so many Americans today asking the same two questions:

- What can be done to effectively challenge such lies; and
- Where do we start?

For answers, perhaps it would be useful to look to our nation's founders.

When confronted with similarly adverse circumstances causing them to feel it was time for them to take a defiant stand to remove the shackles of an unjust government, the Second Continental Congress certainly gave us a great example of how to get the ball rolling: i.e. it started with their thoughtful drafting, signing and delivering a Declaration of Independence.

As they did with King George, might we start with something similar to be delivered to King Joe?

A modernized–i.e. digitized–*Declaration* drafted by a select group of legal scholars committed to the preservation of our constitutional republic who have been carefully vetted by a committee that would include the likes of Sidney Powell, L. Lin Wood, Lt. Gen. Michael Flynn, Jay Sekulow and David Clements.

A *Declaration* that would enable patriotic Americans of all stripes to affirm by their digital signatures their unity of purpose to not only declare, but to demand, such things as:

■ That science that has been neither politicized nor weaponized be exposed to the light of day to refute any lies about covid that have been wrongfully used to unconstitutionally deprive the people of this nation of their God-given rights to life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness;

■ That all available evidence of the 2020 election fraud—via mail-in ballots, or otherwise—be thoroughly investigated and disclosed to the public by an uncorrupt and politically neutral tribunal appointed by a retrofitted Continental Congress comprised of delegates appointed by participating state legislatures;

■ That said tribunal be authorized to declare the lawful victor of the 2020 presidential election based on a tally of only those votes that it determines were legitimate; and

■ That tribunal be further authorized to inaugurate and immediately install in office the President of the United States that was in fact duly elected by the people of this country in 2020 . . . *whoever* that may end up being.

Hopefully it would be a *Declaration* signed by at least 75 million *verified* voters to provide notice of one very simple truth to the rest of America:

We The People have had enough of the frequently repeated progressive lies that are tearing at the fabric of our nation's constitutional republic and will tolerate it no more!

In short: A Declaration of We The People.

\star \star \star \star

An article by Craig Bannister titled "Sen. Rand Paul Recalls: 'Despicable' Jim Crow Laws 'Were Passed Entirely by Democrats; Every Republican Voted No' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 15, 2021. Following is the article. "You have to look long and hard in history to find a Republican that voted for a Jim Crow law," Republican Kentucky Senator Rand Paul says.

Republicans should be calling out Democrats for making the absurd claim that the GOP supports Jim Crow laws when, in fact, history shows that the Democrats have always been the enacting the racist, voter-suppression laws, Sen. Paul said Tuesday during a virtual event hosted by the Heritage Foundation.

"We should throw it right back in their face," Sen. Paul said:

"For Democrats to stand up and claim 'Jim Crow' should be called out on the face of it as ridiculous, and we should throw it right back in their face. Not only is this not Jim Crow, the Democrat Party is the party of Jim Crow."

Paul said that, in his experience in his home state of Kentucky, "These despicable laws were passed entirely by Democrats" over unanimous Republican opposition: "You have to look long and hard in history to find a Republican that voted for a Jim Crow law. In my state, when they passed Jim Crow laws at the turn of the last century, 1900, 1905, these despicable laws were passed entirely by Democrats. Every Republican voted no. Unfortunately, we only had a handful of Republicans in Kentucky at the time."

As Heritage's "Daily Signal" reports, Sen. Paul attributes his strong support for election integrity laws, which Democrats' label 'Jim Crow,' to his father's troublesome experience with voter irregularities back in 1976: "Sen. Rand Paul, R-Ky., recalls an early and disappointing political experience in 1976, when he was 13 and his father lost a U.S. House seat in Texas by just 200 votes of about 200,000 cast. The loss, he says, led to his long-term interest in maintaining election integrity throughout the country."

"We found precincts, and this is in 1976, where the entire precinct was 100% for the opponent and zero for us," the senator recalled. "They had a 100% turnout."

\star \star \star \star \star

An article by Larry Elder titled "No Evidence of Anti-Black Systemic Racism" was posted at joplinglobe.com on April 12, 2021. Following is the article.

George Floyd might be alive had former President Barack Obama not, for eight years, consistently play the anti-cop race card.

Despite receiving more white votes than 2004 Democratic candidate John Kerry, Obama said: "The legacy of slavery, Jim Crow, discrimination in almost every institution of our lives—you know, that casts a long shadow, and that's still part of our DNA that's passed on. We're not cured of it . . . Racism—we are not cured of it."

Obama's own presidential victory demonstrates that America is not "systemically racist." In 2007, Gallup found that fewer Americans (5%) said they would not vote for a Black person than said they would not vote for a woman (11%), referring to his nomination rival Hillary Clinton. The same Gallup poll found that 24% and 42% of Americans, respectively, would not vote for a Mormon, referring to Mitt Romney, or for a person who would be 72 years old when he became president, referring to Sen. John McCain.

Early in Obama's first term, an incident in Cambridge, Massachusetts, gave him a golden opportunity to defuse the lie that the police engage in "systemic racism" against Blacks. The Cambridge police briefly arrested Harvard professor Henry Louis Gates, a Black friend of Obama's, in his home. Gates, back from a trip, couldn't open his front door and reportedly asked his driver to help. A neighbor, observing two people she did not recognize trying to force open the front door of Gates' home, called 911. The cops arrived and politely asked Gates to exit the home so the police could determine ownership. Instead, Gates mouthed off and was briefly arrested.

Obama said, "The Cambridge police acted stupidly." But the Cambridge Police Superior Officers Association and the Cambridge police commissioner insisted the officer simply followed protocol. Obama's statement infuriated officers all across the country and set up a template for the Obama administration: Cops systemically engage in unlawful anti-Black racial profiling.

Suppose Obama had not insultingly denounced the Cambridge police. Suppose, instead, Obama had said: "I've just spoken to my friend, professor Gates. I reminded him that he is a role model and that his behavior with the Cambridge police officer, who was merely doing his job, was unacceptable. We need to understand as Americans that officers typically have a difficult job. Yes, there are bad cops, but for the most part, they're trying to do their best, and contrary to popular perception, the police, in recent years, have killed more unarmed whites than Blacks. It is a lie, not supported by the evidence, that cops are killing Blacks just because they're Black. This is not your grandfathers' America. It is our job as civilians to be respectful, polite and by all means comply. Comply; you won't die."

Suppose Obama encouraged Blacks to comply with the police and that if one feels mistreated, to get a name or badge number and sort it out later. Eric Garner died after an encounter where New York City cops arrested him for selling cigarettes. Had he not resisted, he would likely still be alive. Jacob Blake was shot several times by the Kenosha, Wisconsin, police when they suspected him of reaching for a knife. Had Blake complied, he would not be in a wheelchair today. Would that have encouraged Black suspects like George Floyd to respond differently to an encounter with the police?

Obama knows the statistics and studies. He knows there is no evidence of anti-Black "systemic racism" on the part of the police. But the political Obama knows that Black anger and resentment translate into Black votes. How many routine police encounters with Blacks escalate into something far more serious because young Blacks believe the "systemic racism" lie pushed by Black Lives Matter and their sympathizers?

Polls rate Obama as one of the most admired people in America, particularly among Black Americans. Out of office, he maintains respect, power, stature and influence. As president, he could have saved lives by putting truth over politics. He chose not to. As a former president, he still can. Mr. Obama, tell the truth. Save lives. It's not too late.

 \star \star \star \star \star

An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "DOJ Report: For Black Victims of Violent Crime, 70.3% of Offenders Are Fellow Blacks, 10.6% of Offenders Are White" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 15, 2021. Following is the article.

For black victims of violent crime, a Department of Justice report for 2018 shows that 70.3% of their offenders were black and 10.6% of their offenders were white. In other words, the overwhelming majority of violent crimes against blacks are committed by other blacks.

The same report showed that blacks comprise the largest percentage (27.5%) of violent criminal offenders against Asian-Americans. On the flip side, less than 0.1% of Asians are involved in violent crimes against blacks.

The report, *Criminal Victimization, 2018*, was released in September 2019. The latest update, *Criminal Victimization, 2019*, released in September 2020, does not break down the violent crime offenders and victims as was done in the 2018 report. (See Table 14 in *Criminal Victimization, 2018.*)

As the data in Table 14 of the 2018 report show, whites in 2018 were the victims in 3,581,360 violent incidents. In those incidents, 62.1% of the offenders were white, 15.3% were black, 10.2% were Hispanic, and 2.2% were Asian.

For blacks, they were victims in 563,940 violent incidents in 2018. In those incidents, 10.6% of their offenders were white, 70.3% were black, 7.9% were Hispanic, and 0.1% were Asian.

For Hispanics, they were victims in 734,410 violent incidents and for their offenders, 28.2% were white, 15.3% were black, 45.4% were other Hispanics; and only 0.6% were Asian.

For Asians, they were victims in 182,230 violent incidents in 2018. Among their offenders, 24.1% were white, 27.5% were black, 7.0% were Hispanic, and 24.1% were Asian.

For Asians, the largest percentage of their offenders were black.

For Hispanics, the largest percentage of their offenders were other Hispanics.

For blacks, the majority of their offenders were black.

And for whites, the majority of their offenders were white.

Among the violent incidents analyzed by the Justice Department, the crimes included rape, sexual assault, robbery, violent crime involving a weapon, domestic violence, and stranger violence. Homicides were not included because the DOJ interviewed the victims to gather its data.

According to the U.S. Census Bureau, whites make up 76.3% of the population; blacks comprise 13.4%; Hispanics, 18.5%; and Asians, 5.9%. The total population, as of 2019, was 328,239,523.

 \star \star \star \star \star

An article by Wendell Husebo titled "BLM Organization: 'Communities Terrorized at Greater Rate' Under Joe Biden Than Donald Trump" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021. Following is the article.

The Black Lives Matter (BLM) organization expressed its displeasure Tuesday with President Joe Biden for "sending more military equipment" to local police than former President Donald Trump.

"Our communities are being terrorized at a greater rate than they had been under Trump," the organization tweeted.

"Biden is currently sending more military equipment to our neighborhoods than Trump did. You read that right," they claimed.

BLM also noted Biden's first 100 days are quickly approaching, a deadline the organization has set for ending "transfers" of military equipment to local communities.

"Biden's first 100 days are up in 10 days. By then we need him to which transfers military equipment into the hands of police across the country—including school & campus police," they tweeted.

Their website cites the 1033 Program, a Law Enforcement Support Office, which grants shifts of "surplus military-grade equipment to local law enforcement agencies across the country." They also contend, "over \$7 billion has been given to law enforcement agencies" since the Clinton administration.

The organization points to the "military" apparently seen on the "streets ahead of the Chauvin verdict" as an example of "state-sanctioned violence against Black people," their website reads.

BLM has not gone without criticisms, despite its charity tax status.

Indeed, the families of Breonna Taylor and Michael Brown, "two of the iconic victims in the Black Lives Matter movement," are challenging where the organization's funds are utilized.

Taylor's family has called the Kentucky Black Lives Matter division a "fraud."

"Those concerns are now being amplified by other figures within the movement, after Khan-Cullors defended her real estate purchases last week as part of her effort to support her family, and claimed her wealth was not due to the organization itself," Breitbart News' Joel B. Pollak reported.

 \star \star \star \star \star

An article by Spencer Brown titled "Biden and Harris Rail Against Criminal Justice System They Helped to Create" was posted at townhall.com on April 20, 2021. Following is the article.

In a joint speech delivered from the White House Tuesday evening, President Joe Biden and Vice President Kamala Harris responded to the guilty verdict reached in the trial of former Minneapolis police officer Derek Chauvin.

Speaking first, Vice President Harris remarked that "Today we feel a sigh of relief," adding that "a measure of justice isn't the same as equal justice," before stating "we still must reform the system."

And Vice President Harris knows the system. The former San Francisco district attorney and California attorney general had her record within the system laid bare by then-Rep. Tulsi Gabbard during a 2020 Democratic primary debate.

Failing to mention her own work on behalf of the system, Harris invoked her work on the George Floyd Justice in Policing Act, alongside Senator Cory Booker (D-NJ) and Representative Karen Bass (D-CA).

"America has a long history of systemic racism," stated Harris. "Black Americans and black men, in particular, have been treated throughout the course of our history as less than human."

Criminal justice reform is, of course, a relatively new pastime for the Vice President.

Not so long ago, the *New York Times* called out her less than stellar track record on the topic: "Time after time, when progressives urged her to embrace criminal justice reforms as a district attorney and then the state's attorney general, Ms. Harris opposed them or stayed silent. Most troubling, Ms. Harris fought tooth and nail to uphold wrongful convictions that had been secured through official misconduct that included evidence tampering, false testimony and the suppression of crucial information by prosecutors."

"It is a problem for every American," said Harris of systemic racism, to which she was—until recently—at least a front-row witness. "It is keeping us from fulfilling the promise of liberty and justice for all, and it is holding our nation back from realizing our full potential."

Sort of like the full potential she watched the system hold back from those whose wrongful convictions she fought to uphold.

President Biden echoed Harris' and the Left's claims, saying that the murder of George Floyd "ripped the blinders off for the whole world to see the systemic racism" that "is a stain on our nation's soul."

For those keeping score at home, President Biden was previously Vice President Biden—for eight years—and Senator Biden–for more than 35 years before that. What did more than four decades of Biden leadership in America do to reform the stain of systemic racism he says our nation is marred by? The 1994 Violent Crime Control and Law Enforcement Act, called the "1994 Biden Crime Bill" by none other than our current President, is perhaps his most notable contribution to America's criminal justice system. The Biden Crime Bill—which he would later claim he "got stuck" authoring when political winds changed and he needed to distance himself from the eponymous legislation—mandated life sentences for violent felons who had more than two prior convictions, allocated piles of cash to build billions of dollars worth of prisons, and made being in a gang a crime.

Already working to revise history, Biden declared that "the murder of George Floyd launched a summer of protests." Yes, there were some peaceful, lawful protests. But there were also violent riots. Innocent police officers were killed. Major cities saw their most violent days in half a century. The looting and violence were committed under the same banner Biden and Harris waved from a White House podium Tuesday night, but as Larry Elder outlined in detail here at the outset of last year's unrest, "Recent studies not only find no 'systemic' abuse of black suspects by the cops, but if anything, cops are more hesitant, more reluctant, to use deadly force against a black suspect than against a white suspect."

Near the end of his remarks in one of a few passages that rang true, President Biden paid lip service to the police officers he moments earlier accused of being infected by systemic racism, saying "most men and women who wear the badge serve their communities honorably, but those few who fail to meet that standard must be held accountable."

Never letting a crisis go to waste, Biden launched into a call to action, saying the Chauvin verdict is "not enough." This requires "acknowledging and confronting head-on systemic racism and the racial disparities that exist in policing and in our criminal justice system more broadly," according to the President who contributed significantly to the criminal justice system that exists in America today.

"Only then," explained Biden in calling for America to go along with his administration's legislative agenda, "will full justice and full equality be delivered to all Americans."

\star \star \star \star \star

An article by Dennis Prager titled "Whites Aren't Hated for Slavery, But for Making America and the West" was posted at townhall.com on April 20, 2021. Following is the article.

In *Why the Jews*? my book on anti-Semitism, there is a chapter on anti-Americanism. My co-author, Rabbi Joseph Telushkin, and I long ago understood that many of the reasons for Jew-hatred and America-hatred were the same.

Among them are envy of success—material, of course, but even more importantly, success in terms of influence. Another is the religious foundation of both peoples: Both America and the Jews are rooted in a belief in God, a belief they are a Chosen People and belief in the Bible, especially the Old Testament, as the book from which they derive their values. America-haters and Jew-haters resent the enormous influence both nations have had on the world, have contempt for their belief in being Chosen, and dismiss the Bible as irrelevant and even malevolent.

In the premodern age, Christian anti-Semitism was primarily animated by the charge of deicide—the charge that the Jews killed Christ, a charge that does not have a parallel in anti-Americanism. But beginning in the 20th century, the reasons for the two hatreds converged.

In his recent biography of Adolf Hitler, Brendan Simms, a professor of the history of international relations at Cambridge University, identified Hitler's hatred of America and especially of capitalism as central to Hitler's worldview: "Hitler's principal preoccupation throughout his career was Anglo-America and global capitalism . . . Hitler wanted to establish what he considered racial unity in Germany by overcoming the capitalist order and working for the construction of a new classless society."

In other words, another commonality of America-hatred and modern Jewhatred has been hatred of capitalism. The Nazis hated America and the Jews, both of whom they identified with capitalism. And the left (not the liberal, who traditionally loved America, but who has become the primary enabler of the left) hates America, which it regards as the paragon of capitalism. By becoming the most successful country in history, America, the quintessential capitalist country, remains a living rebuke to everything the left stands for. If America can be brought down, every left-wing egalitarian dream can be realized.

The question for the America-hater, just as for the Jew-hater, has been: How do we destroy them? What has always rendered anti-Semitism unique among ethnic and religious hatreds was its goal of extermination. No other ethnic bigotry is exterminationist. Regarding America, the left does not seek to exterminate Americans; the idea is ludicrous since most of those on the left who loathe America are themselves American. What the left does very much seek is to destroy America as we have known it—the capitalist and Judeo-Christian enclave of personal freedom.

The Jews created something world-changing by introducing into the world the Hebrew Bible, a universal and judging God, the Ten Commandments, the rejection of the heart as the guide to behavior, the emphasis on justice (not "social justice"), and the doctrine of Jewish Chosenness. They were forever hated for this. So, too, is America hated for placing the Bible at the center of its value system, its belief in being a "Second" Chosen People, its freedoms, and its capitalism. America is not hated for its slavery. If it were, given the ubiquity of slavery throughout world history, every country and ethnic group on the earth would be hated. America is hated for its values and its success.

The fact is that, just as did the ancient Jews, the Americans made something unique: the American experiment in freedom. And it succeeded beyond even its founders' dreams. With all its faults, America did become a shining "city on a hill"—the famous phrase first articulated in 1630 by John Winthrop echoing Jesus in the Sermon on the Mount and repeated throughout American history. For example, President Ronald Reagan, in his 1989 Farewell Address, said, "I've spoken of the shining city all my political life." And who created this unique place of liberty, opportunity, and unequaled, widespread affluence? More than any other group, it was the WASP, the White Anglo-Saxon Protestant. I say this as neither Anglo-Saxon nor Protestant. Catholics, Jews, nonbelievers, and members of every faith, ethnicity, and race (blacks, in particular) made major contributions; but it was the WASP, more than any other group, who made America. And for that reason, America-hatred is WASP-hatred and, more broadly, white-hatred.

The idea that whites' unique achievements—in making America, in music, art, literature, and the sciences—means that white people are intrinsically superior is absurd. Hitler was also white, as was Joseph Stalin, as are most American mass-murderers. Those facts are no more a commentary on whites than Johann Sebastian Bach or Leonardo da Vinci being white is a commentary on whites.

Whites made the country and the greatest civilization—not because they were white, but because of the values they held. Hatred of the white is ultimately hatred of those values.

Given what the WASP has achieved in the West and in America, it takes extraordinary levels of dishonesty and ingratitude to be anti-white. But neither truth nor gratitude is a left-wing value.

 \star \star \star \star

An article by Michelle Malkin titled "Astroturfing Covid Agitprop" was posted at creators.com on April 20, 2021. Following is the article.

Attention, parents: If your children are online, they are being bombarded by an inescapable public relations campaign by all the Bigs—Big Pharma, Big Government and Big Tech—to brainwash them about the covid vaccine.

While children under 18 remain at the lowest risk of covid-19, peer pressure to get the experimental jabs is enormous. That groupthink is compounded by relentless messaging from politicians, celebrities and social media influencers posting virtuesignaling photos of themselves flaunting their arm Band-Aids and immunization papers. The playing field is rigged by internet titans who ban all dissenters and label all skepticism as "misinformation" or "conspiracy theory." It's mass agitation and propaganda—agitatsiya—that would make the old Soviet Marxists proud.

The 21st-century twist is that Silicon Valley, Fortune 500 corporations and their nonprofit organs are pouring gobs of money to manufacture support for the public-private covid vax regime. The Ad Council alone—backed by major companies including Facebook, Google, NBC Universal, GM, Verizon, Walgreens, Walmart, Amazon, Apple and CBS/Viacom—has earmarked \$50 million "to persuade skeptics to believe in coronavirus vaccines." The businesses and public relations agencies work closely with the Biden administration's U.S. Department of Health and Human Services and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention on crafting Big Brother-approved content.

The Ad Council bragged in January that its covid-19 vaccine promotions had already resulted in "38.9 billion impressions, \$424.7 million in donated media value, and 31.8 million visits to Coronavirus.gov." Even SpongeBob Square-Pants has been enlisted to entice elementary schoolchildren to parrot the "safe and effective" mantras in "news" segments aired by Nickelodeon (the children's network owned by Ad Council funder/partner CBS/Viacom). There's no mention, of course, of side effects, vaccine injury reports or risks to those with allergies and autoimmune diseases—let alone the importance of family sovereignty, freedom of conscience and informed consent.

The agitprop architects are also bribing Instagram stars and TikTok personalities to urge their thousands or millions of impressionable young fans to inject themselves with pharmaceutical products that are 1) still in the investigational stage and 2) which are shielded from liability at every step of development. Neither of those facts ever finds its way onto the influencers' feeds, of course.

Your kids should know that their favorite Disney stars, Twitch video gamers and even "Sesame Street" characters have been recruited to pimp the covid-19 vaccine. One Instagram star and fashion blogger with 409,000 followers, South Carolina entrepreneur Whitney Rife Becker, spilled the beans on how "two vaccine campaigns paying thousands of dollars" had contacted her to "go and get the vaccine and record it and take a selfie while getting the vaccine." She was asked to tell her followers how "excited" she was to take the vaccine and to gush about "how much she would be able to do" once she submitted to her shots. She was promised that an unnamed entity would "put money behind" her Instagram videos or photo posts if she boosted the covid vaccine.

Becker rejected the offers, but many others have accepted the bribery. Sometimes, the quid pro quos mean cash. In other cases, the rewards mean VIP treatment. In Florida, Miami's Jackson Health System threw vaccine parties for social media influencers who agreed to write positive posts or produce videos about getting the Pfizer vaccine. While there was "no payment made to any influencer," the Internet stars and their "plus ones" moved to the head of the vaccine appointment line. "Each influencer will be allowed to bring one spouse, partner, or relative who meets Florida's eligibility requirement" to the party, health officials informed a select group of social media stars.

Joe Smyser, the head of a nonprofit called "Public Good Projects," told Politico his outfit pays "microinfluencers" to post about getting the covid vaccine and compensates them "anywhere between tens to hundreds of dollars." The Oklahoma City-County Health Department has paid 35 young social media stars undisclosed sums to post government-approved covid vaccine content and convince their peers that they need the shots to return to "normal" life.

This pay-for-play racket stirs fear, incentivizes herd thinking, stigmatizes independence, fabricates narratives, and facilitates subjugation of our young. The most important thing parents can do to keep their children free and healthy is to block their exposure to the Astroturfed covid agitprop campaign altogether. Detox, deactivate, and deplatform them before they deplatform you. In a word: Unplug.

\star \star \star \star

An article by Gary Gastelu titled "12 States Urging Biden to Ban Gas and Diesel Cars by 2035" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 21, 2021. Following are excerpts the article.

The governors of a dozen U.S. states have sent a letter to President Biden urging him to pass a ban on the sale of internal combustion engine vehicles by 2035.

In the letter, seen by Reuters, the governors said that a "clear regulatory path" is required "to ensure that all new passenger cars and light-duty trucks sold are zero-emission no later than 2035 with significant milestones along the way to monitor progress."

California Governor Gavin Newsom last September issued an executive order directing the state's government to draw up guidelines for such a ban, which was followed by the passage of a bill in Washington last week that would do the same by 2030.

Biden's recently proposed infrastructure plan includes \$174 billion earmarked toward electric car purchase incentives and the expansion of the U.S. charging network, but prior to his election, his campaign said he did not support California's all-out ban on gas and diesel-powered vehicles.

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency is currently in the process of writing new tailpipe emissions rules, which would overturn more lenient regulations put in place by the Trump administration.

Tesla is the only all-electric mass-market automaker that sells cars in the U.S. today. General Motors is aiming to transition to a zero-emissions lineup in all major markets by 2035, but GM North America President Steve Carlisle told Automotive News "we're all-in, but we need other people to join us. In some cases, people want electric vehicles, but in a lot of cases, they're going to demand an ICE engine. We should always be driven by what our customers want."

Other automakers, including Ford, Toyota and Volkswagen have not put a date on when they expect to become all-electric, and plan to continue to offer hybrids and plug-in hybrids alongside zero-emissions models for the foreseeable future.

The governors have also asked for heavy-duty truck sales to be all-electric by 2045. The 12 states were:

- California
- Connecticut
- Hawaii
- Maine
- Massachusetts
- New Jersey
- New Mexico
- New York
- North Carolina
- Oregon
- Rhode Island
- Washington

\star \star \star \star \star

An article by Kirk Miller titled "Millennials Are Leaving the East Coast and Flocking to This City" was posted at insidehook.com on April 16, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

■ Denver saw the highest net migration, with an estimated 10,974 Millennials moving to the city from a different state in 2019. That generational group makes up 32.9% of the city's population, the fifth-highest percentage overall.

Texas was the state that saw the biggest migration amongst the 25-39year-old crowd.

■ Five of the top 10 cities where Millennials are moving have no state income tax on salaries and wages.

■ The East Coast and Midwest are no longer destination areas for this age group, as New York and Chicago saw the biggest net losses of Millennials.

Some random cities that saw big millennial gains: Colorado Springs, Colo.; Frisco, Texas, Cary, N.C., and Henderson, Nev.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$

An article by Staff titled "Allen West's 'Top 10 Reasons to Vote Democrat' Is the Best Thing on the Internet" was posted at thebeltwayreport.com on April 14, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

Reason No. 10

Vote Democrat because you can't wait for college football season to be delayed or cancelled because the student athletes are union employees.

Reason No. 9

Vote Democrat because you believe oil company's profits of 4 percent on a gallon of gas are obscene, but the government taxing the same gallon of gas at 15 percent isn't.

Reason No. 8

Vote Democrat because you believe the government will do a better job of spending the money you earn than you would.

Reason No. 7

Vote Democrat because Freedom of Speech is fine as long as nobody is offended by it.

Reason No. 6

Vote Democrat because you're way too irresponsible to own a gun, and know that your local police are all you need to protect yourself from murderers and thieves. You're also thankful you have a 911 service that get police to your home in order to identify your body after a home invasion.

Reason No. 5

Vote Democrat because you're not concerned about millions of babies being aborted so long as we keep all death row inmates alive and comfy.

Reason No. 4

Vote Democrat because you think illegal aliens have a right to free health care, education, and Social Security benefits, and we should take away the Social Security from those who paid into it.

Reason No. 3

Vote Democrat because you believe businesses should NOT be allowed to make profits for themselves. They need to break even and give the rest away to the government for redistribution as the Democrats see fit.

Reason No. 2

Vote Democrat because you believe liberal judges need to rewrite the Constitution every few days to suit some fringe kooks who would never get their agendas past the voters.

Reason No. 1

You think that it's better to pay billions for oil to people who hate us and want us destroyed, but not drill our own because it might upset some endangered beetle, gopher, fish or frog.

\star \star \star \star \star

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles, which involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Deficit

■ An article by C. Douglas Golden titled "In Only Their 2nd Full Month of Power, Dems Made March One of the Worst Months Ever for the Federal Deficit" was posted at westernjournal.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Mark Tapscott titled "True National Debt Exceeds \$123 Trillion, or Nearly \$800,000 Per Taxpayer" was posted at theepochtimes.com on April 19, 2021.

Comments about abortion

■ An article by Edie Heipel titled "Federal Government Caught Buying 'Fresh' Flesh of Aborted Babies Who Could Have Survived as Preemies" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "CDC: 117,626 Black Children Killed by Abortion in One Year" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 16, 2021.

Illegal immigration—sending kids

■ Looking back to February, an article by Alexandra Villarreal titled "Border Agency Reports Spike of Nearly 6,000 Immigrant Children Crossing Into U.S. Alone" was posted at theguardian.com on Feb. 15, 2021.

Illegal immigration—other details

■ An article by Dale Wilcox titled "Yes, the Anti-Borders Agenda Is a Threat to Our Democracy" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "Biden Administration to Release 400 Migrant Families Per Day by June, Up From 50 in January" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 17, 2021.

■ An article by Betsy Klein titled "White House Backtracks After Biden Calls Border Situation a 'Crisis' " was posted at cnn.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Naomi Lim titled "Biden's Unforced Immigration Errors Loom Large as 100th Day in Office Nears" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by John Hawkins titled "Illegal Aliens Go on a Hunger Strike to Win Taxpayer-Funded Benefits in New Jersey" was posted at bongino.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Kris W. Kobach titled "The Biden Administration Bans the Phrase 'Illegal Alien'—Once Again Ignoring the Law" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Neil Munro titled "Press: Biden's Flip-Flop-Flip on Refugees Shows Border Crisis Worries" was posted at breitbart.com on April 22, 2021.

Election law for Georgia and other states

■ A video and an article by Noah David Alter titled "Watch: Burgess Owens Tells Senate That Comparisons Between Voter ID Laws and Jim Crow Are 'Absolutely Outrageous' " were posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "Burgess Owens: An 'Insult' to Say Black People Don't Have ID—Democrats 'Started and Pushed' Jim Crow Laws" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by John Hawkins titled "Rep. Burgess Owens Slams Stacey Abrams: It's an 'Insult' to Assume Black Americans Can't Get ID" was posted at bongino.com on April 22, 2021.

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Strikeout: MLB Favorability Among Republicans Crashes 35 Percent" was posted at breitbart.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "21 Black Leaders [Including Ken Blackwell, Kay James, Dr. Alveda King and Allen West] Denounce Democrats' 'Despicable Smear Campaign' of 'Misinformation' About Ga. Election Law" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Georgia [Black] Faith Leaders [Representing More Than 1,000 Churches] to Call for Boycott of Home Depot Over Voting Law" was posted at national review.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Tim Levin titled "Georgia Gov. Kemp Throws Support Behind Home Depot as the Chain Faces Calls for a Boycott Over Its Silence on [Alleged] Restrictive Voting Law" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Matthew Boyle titled "Delta and Coca-Cola Executives to Host Fundraiser for Democrat [Nikema Williams] Who Falsely Claimed Georgia Governor Race 'Stolen' From Stacey Abrams" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

An orchestrated reset

■ An article by Ted Johnson titled "Bill Clinton, in Podcast Conversation With Shonda Rhimes, Says Joe Biden Has Been 'Almost Pitch Perfect' as President" was posted at deadline.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article titled "'Open Borders' Is Democratic Party Policy, Biden-Harris Fulfilling Campaign Promises: [Texas Governor Greg] Abbott" was posted at foxnews.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Led by AOC, the Green New Deal Is Here Again" was posted at townhall.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Jeff Cox titled "Yellen Outlines Bold Climate Agenda Calling for Net-Zero Emissions by 2035" was posted at cnbc.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Josh Siegel titled "Biden Sets Target of Cutting U.S. Emissions Up to 52% by 2030, But Won't Detail How to Get There" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 22, 2021.

More government spending

■ An article by Jeff Stein titled "U.S. Government Spent \$660 Billion More in March Than It Collected in Revenue, the Third-Largest Monthly Deficit on Record" was posted at washingtonpost.com on April 12, 2021.

Government spending is good for unions

Looking back to February, an article by Jonah Goldberg titled "Free-Spending Government Unions Key Dem Constituents" was posted at bostonherald.com on Feb. 26, 2021.

More government taxation

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "White House Falsely Denies Tax Hikes Won't Increase Utility Bills" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Megan Henney titled "[Bernie] Sanders Unveils Plan to Make College Free—Paid for by New Wall Street Tax" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 21, 2021.

Rich people are getting richer

■ An article by Myra P. Saefong titled "Gold Prices End Higher, Notch Best Weekly Gain of the Year" was posted at marketwatch.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Socialist Bernie Sanders Launches Bill for Tuition-Free College, Disproportionately Helping Wealthier Families" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

Finances

■ An article by John Binder titled "George W. Bush Says U.S. Needs More Foreign Workers to Take Jobs as 16.6 Million Americans Unemployed" was posted at breitbart.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Shaw titled "Biden Administration Increases Seasonal Worker Visas by 22,000, including 6,000 From Central America" was posted at foxnews.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Shawn Chitnis titled "Home Improvement Sticker Shock in Colorado; Lumber Shortage Drives Prices Up 180%" was posted at cbsdenver.com on April 14, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Lucia Mutikani titled "U.S. Housing Starts Near 15-Year High; Consumer Sentiment Rises Moderately" was posted at reuters.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article titled "U.S. Housing Market Is Nearly 4 Million Homes Short of Buyer Demand" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Tsai titled "Tobacco Stocks Drop on Report Biden Administration Is Planning to Cut Nicotine Levels in Cigarettes" was posted at cnbc.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Amelia Lucas titled "Coca-Cola CEO Says Company Will Raise Prices to Offset Higher Commodity Costs" was posted at cnbc.com on April 20, 2021.

Stimulus checks

■ An article by Annie Blanks titled "Navarre [Florida] Restaurants Don't Have Staff to Stay Open; Owners Blame Unemployment Benefits" was posted at pnj.com (Pensacola) on April 1, 2021.

■ An article by Megan Henney titled "IRS Sends Another Batch of \$1,400 Stimulus Checks to 2 Million Americans" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 22, 2021.

Green New Deal

■ Looking back to July 2019, an article by Adam Shaw titled "AOC's Top Aide Admits Green New Deal About the Economy, Not Climate" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2019.

■ Looking back to February 2019, an article by Gregg Re titled "Green New Deal Would Cost Up to \$93 Trillion, or \$600,000 Per Household; Study Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 25, 2019.

■ A Reuters article by Nichola Groom titled "Washington State Passes Bill With Goal to Phase Out Gasoline Cars" was posted at reuters.com on April 15, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by David Lawder and Andrea Shalal titled "U.S. Treasury Names Green Financier to Climate 'Czar' Post, Disappointing Activists" was posted at reuters.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Ronn Blitzer titled "Left-Wing Group [Extinction Rebellion] Dumps Cow Poop at White House Entrance, Demands Biden Take Climate Action" was posted at foxnews.com on April 22, 2021.

Tragedies of lock-down

■ Looking back to November, an article by Brad Polumbo titled "4 Life-Threatening Unintended Consequences of the [Government] Lockdowns" was posted at fee.org on Nov. 25, 2020. (The four consequences are: (1) Massive Spikes in Suicide Rates and Mental Health Crises, (2) Uptick in Drug Overdoses and Substance Abuse, (3) Economic Devastation Leads to Hunger and (4) Surge in Domestic Violence.

■ A Reuters article by Howard Schneider titled "Pandemic Destroyed Fewer U.S. Businesses Than Feared, Fed Study Shows" was posted at reuters.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Kyle Olson titled "Study: Michigan Suffered More Economic, Social Costs Than Gained Safety During Second Lockdown" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

Comments about educating our youth

■ An article by Tristan Justice titled "North Carolina Lieutenant Governor Forms Task Force to Root Out Left-Wing Indoctrination in Government Schools" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Joy Pullman titled "Joe Biden Is Using Your Tax Dollars to Make American Kids Hate Their Country" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 20, 2021.

Comments about teacher unions

■ An article by Marlo Safi titled "Parents Protest Outside Chicago Teachers Union Headquarters After Members Refuse to Return to Classrooms" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Ashe Show titled "Parents in New York City Are Suing De Blasio, City Chancellor to Reopen Schools" was posted at dailywire.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Karol Markowicz titled "More Union Treachery From the United Federation of Teachers" was posted at nypost.com on April 18, 2021.

Media comments about Tucker Carlson

■ An article by Carly Ortiz-Lytle titled "[CNN Host] Brian Stelter Says Tucker Carlson is the 'New Donald Trump': He's Taken His Place 'As an Outrage Generator' " was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 14, 2021.

■ An article by Jonathan S. Tobin titled "The Left Claims Tucker Carlson Is a White Supremacist for Quoting Their Plans for Crushing Republican Voters Through Amnesty" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Celine Castronuovo titled "Chelsea Clinton Calls on Facebook to Ban Tucker Carlson" was posted at thehill.com on April 15, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Watch: Tucker Carlson Slams Maxine Waters for Inciting Mob Violence Multiple Times Over the Years" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled "Tucker Carlson: 'A Wise Country Stands on Its Principles—It Puts Down Mobs, It Does Not Obey Mobs' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 22, 2021.

Other news about the media

■ An article by Todd Starnes titled "Jen Psaki Seems to Think White Evangelicals Are a Bunch of Uncultured Rednecks" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Jake Dima and Nicholas Rowan titled "CNN Crew Chased Away by Protesters Hurling Water Bottles and Eggs Near Brooklyn Center Police Precinct" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by David Rutz titled "Washington Post Columnist [Margaret Sullivan] Laments 'Troubling Disconnect' Between Public, 'Core Values' of Journalism" was posted at foxnews.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Lia Eustachewich titled "Geraldo Rivera Calls Dan Bongino a 'Son of a B*tch' in Fiery On-Air Fight" was posted at nypost.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Dr. Jerry Newcombe titled "'Dear God, Please Help Me to Hate White People' Devotional [by Professor Dr. Chanequa Walker-Barnes] Is Wokeness on Steroids" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Libby Emmons titled "Twitter Permanently Bans Project Veritas Founder James O'Keefe" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "CNN Staffer [Technical Director Charlie Chester] Admits Network Is Trying to Help Black Lives Matter But There's Something in the Way" was posted at townhall.com on April 16, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Watch: White House Press Sec Defends Chinese Communist Party Talking Points About 'Racist America' " were posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Scott Morefield titled "Bill Maher Rips Media's Covid 'Panic Porn': 'How Did Your Audience Wind Up Believing Such a Bunch of Crap'?" was posted at townhall.com on April 17, 2021.

■ An article by David Rutz titled "More Liberal Voices Criticize Media's 'Panic Porn' Coronavirus Coverage, Shaming About Outdoor Gatherings" was posted at foxnews.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Oscar Producer Says Metrics Show 'Vast Swaths' of People Turning the Show Off as Stars Lecture on Politics" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Kristine Marsh titled "You're Kidding Me, Right? CNN Whines Fox News Chyrons [the Headlines Viewers See at the Bottom of Their Screens] Are Too Mean to Biden" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Tim Graham titled "The Watchdogs Nap for Biden" was posted at creators.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "White House Dodges Questions on Joe Biden's Role in History of 'Systemic Racism' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "MSNBC's [Nicolle] Wallace: GOP Trying to 'Criminalize Protests, When All the Violence Really Was on the Right' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "Caught Red-Handed: NBC News Busted for Editing Out a Crucial Detail in the 911 Call of the Ohio Shooting" was posted at townhall.com on April 22, 2021.

■ An article by Joseph Simonson titled "Politico Forbids 'Crisis' When Describing Border Surge, Despite Biden's Own Use" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 22, 2021.

■ An article by Dom Calicchio titled "Kamala Harris Has Gone 30 Days Without a News Conference Since Being Tapped for Border Crisis Role" was posted at foxnews.com on April 22, 2021.

Variant coronavirus strains

■ An article by Dr. Catherine Schuster-Bruce titled "4 Virus Variants Are Spreading in the U.S. and Studies Suggest They Can Make People Sicker, Evade the Immune Response, or Spread Faster" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Jake Dima titled "U.S. Shelling Out \$1.7 Billion for Covid-19 Variants as Mutations Responsible for 'Half' of U.S. Cases" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Elizabeth Weise titled "Is Herd Immunity to Covid-19 Possible? Experts Increasingly Say No" was posted at usatoday.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by David Hogberg titled "Variants May Be Responsible for Coronavirus Cases That Evade Vaccines, CDC Finds" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 21, 2021.

Coronavirus vaccines

■ An article by Katie Camero titled "Will Pfizer Covid Vaccine Need a Third Dose? Company CEO Explains Why That's 'Likely' " was posted at idahostatesman.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Jenny Strasburg, Jared S. Hopkins and Peter Loftus titled "J&J Privately Asked Rival Covid-19 Vaccine Makers to Probe Clotting Risks" was posted at wsj.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Peter Loftus and Jenny Strasburg titled "No Casual Link Found So Far Between J&J's Covid-19 Vaccine and Blood-Clot Cases, Company Researchers Say" was posted at wsj.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Michelle Marchante titled "First-Dose Pfizer Shots Coming Back to Federal Hub Sites in Florida During J & J Pause" was posted at miamiherald.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Bracey Harris and Nigel Chiwaya titled "Vaccines Are Sitting on Shelves in These States; They're Getting Desperate to Give Them Out" was posted at nbcnews.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Brenton Blanchet titled "New Hampshire Man Accidentally Receives One Pfizer and One Moderna Vaccine" was posted at complex.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Falconer titled "Biden and Obamas Urge Americans in TV Special to Beat the Pandemic by Getting Vaccinated" was posted at axios.com on April 17, 2021.

■ An article titled "PGA Tour Plans to Make Non-Vaccinated Golfers Pay for Covid Test" was posted at breitbart.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "Vaccine-Hesitant Americans Aren't Ignorant Rubes, They're Understandably Cautious" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Rand Paul: If You Want More People Vaccinated, Biden Should 'Burn His Mask' and Say Vaccine Means You're Safe" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden: Get Teenagers Vaccinated So Families Can Gather for July 4" was posted at breitbart.com on April 22, 2021.

Vaccine passports

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Arizona Governor Doug Ducey Bans Vaccine Passports, But Falls Short of Ron DeSantis' Action" was posted at dailywire.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Naomi Lim titled "Psaki: White House Will Let Private Sector Decide Where Unvaccinated People Can Go" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Shapiro titled "Airlines Won't Call Travelers' Covid-19 Vaccination Proof 'Vaccine Passports' " was posted at yahoo.com on April 20, 2021. ■ An article titled "Excelsior Pass Provides a Free, Fast and Secure Way to Present Digital Proof of Covid-19 Vaccination or Negative Test Results" was posted at covid19vaccine.health.ny.gov on April 22, 2021.

Coronavirus testing

■ An article by Lauren Love titled "More Mcards Deactivated for Students [at University of Michigan] Not Completing Covid-19 Tests" was posted at record. umich.edu on April 12, 2021.

Coronavirus masks

■ An article by Tim Pearce titled "Ted Cruz Is Ditching Face Masks: 'I've Been Vaccinated' " was posted at dailywire.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Kyle Olson titled "Michigan Gov. Gretchen Whitmer Expands Mask Mandate to 2-Year-Olds" was posted at breitbart.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Sara Cline titled "As Mask Mandates End, Oregon Bucks Trend With Permanent Rule" was posted at apnews.com on April 17, 2021.

■ An article by Brian Lopez titled "Texas Didn't See a Covid Surge After Opening and Ending Its Mask Mandate; Here's Why [Citing a Mixture of Vaccinations, Continued Mask-Wearing, People Having Immunity and Warmer Weather]" was posted at star-telegram.com on April 19, 2021.

Coronavirus and religion

■ An article by Joe Marusak titled "Franklin Graham Believes Jesus Would Take Covid Vaccine; He's Still Catching Grief" was posted at newsobserver.com (Raleigh, N.C.) on April 17, 2021.

■ An article titled "Letters to the Editor: No, the Bible Doesn't Endorse Meeting Indoors During a Pandemic" was posted at latimes.com on April 19, 2021.

Comments about harassment of Asians

■ Looking back to March, an article by Vivien Leung titled "Recent Attacks Could Push Asian Americans to Get More Politically Active, Research Suggests" was posted at washingtonpost.com on March 8, 2021.

Comments about police "misconduct"

■ An article titled "Pig's Head Left at Former Home of Chauvin Defense Witness" was posted at apnews.com on April 18, 2021.

■ An article by Colin Campbell titled " 'The Right Thing': [Barack] Obama Hails Verdict in George Floyd's Death" was posted at yahoo.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden and Kamala Harris: Derek Chauvin Trial Verdict a Call to Root Out 'Systemic Racism' in America" was posted at breitbart.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Major Hollywood Studios Release Statements After Chauvin Conviction: 'The Battle for Racial Equity Continues' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Watch: Leslie Jones After Derek Chauvin Conviction: 'Let's Go Get the Rest of Them Motherf**kers' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Racist [Boston University] Professor [Ibram X. Kendi] Demands a 'Conviction of America' After Chauvin Verdict" was posted at townhall.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Ann Coulter titled "Thanks, Derek Chauvin Jurors; You're Safe Now, We Aren't" was posted at townhall.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Mark Davis titled "America's Streets Are Spared, But Was Justice Done in the Chauvin Trial?" was posted at townhall.com on April 21, 2021.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

■ A video and an article by Noah David Alter titled "BLM Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Who Spent Millions on Homes Defends Rioters, Calls Capitalism More 'Tragic' Than Covid-19" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Julio Rosas titled " 'Never Done a [Darn] Thing for Us': Breonna Taylor's Mother Rips BLM as a 'Fraud' " was posted at townhall.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Tim Pearce titled "BLM Sent Legal Threats to NY Activist [Hank Newsome] Who Called for Audit of Co-Founder's \$3.2 Million Home-Buying Spree [Claiming Mr. Newsome Is Illegally Using the Black Lives Matter Name]" was posted at dailywire.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Lee Brown titled "BLM Protesters Rally for 'Victim'—Leave After Learning He Was White" was posted at nypost.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by John Binder titled "Report: Black Lives Matter Protests 'Correlate With a 10 Percent Increase in Murders' in Areas Where They Occur" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Marlo Safi titled "'You Are Traitors': BLM Protesters Storm Into State Capitol to Protest Law Protecting Motorists From Rioters" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 22, 2021.

Comments about LeBron James and police

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "'You're Next': LeBron James Posts Photo of Columbus Police Officer Present at Ma'Khia Bryant Shooting" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "[Black Journalist] Jason Whitlock on Deleted LeBron James Tweet: He's Using Racial Division to Reshape America Into Communist Country" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 21, 2021.

■ Looking back to August 2020, an article by Dominick Mastrangelo titled " 'He's Promoting Racism': [Black Journalist] Jason Whitlock Says LeBron James Is a 'Bigot' " was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 25, 2020.

■ An article by Edmund DeMarche titled "[Black Journalist Jason] Whitlock Calls Out LeBron James for Selective Outrage" was posted at foxnews.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "Fraternal Order of Police Blasts Le-Bron James for 'Gaslighting' Attack on Cop Who Saved Black Girl From Stabbing Assault" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Office Supplies Company Staples Refuses to Denounce LeBron James' Attack on Cop Who Saved Black Girl From Being Murdered in Stabbing Attack" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 22, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "The Once Great NBA Has Been Lost to Tiresome Ballers Trying to Be Social Justice Martyrs" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 22, 2021.

Comments about defunding the police

■ An article by Nick Halter titled "Minneapolis Businesses Hit by 'Crime Spree' Are on Edge" was posted at axios.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Sara Cline and Gillian Flaccus titled "Riot Declared in Portland Protests After Police Kill Man" was posted at apnews.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Dom Calicchio titled "Riots, Protests in Minnesota, Chicago, Elsewhere in Reaction to Police Shootings" was posted at foxnews.com on April 17, 2021.

■ An article by Henry Rodgers titled " 'The Squad' Pushes to 'Defund the Police' While Spending Thousands on Private Security to Protect Themselves" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by D.W. Wilber titled "America's Police, the Last Line of Defense Against Anarchy" was posted at townhall.com on April 20, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Bob Price titled "Watch: 'They Shoot Us, We Shoot Them'—Columbus Protester Tells Cops" were posted at breitbart.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Emily Crane titled "Los Angeles Mayor Calls for 3% Increase to LAPD's Budget, Bucking 'Defund the Police' Advocates—After Shootings Rise 80% This Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Tristan Justice titled "Moving From 'Defund Police' to 'Let Teens Stab Each Other' Will Dig Democrats' Grave in the Midterms" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 22, 2021.

Comments about weapons

■ An article by Curtis Houck titled "Activist WH Reporters Hammer Biden, Psaki From the Left on Gun Control" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Stephen Groves and John Minchillo titled "In Minneapolis, Armed Patrol Group [Armed Black Men Wearing Yellow Patches on Protective Vests That Identify Them as Members of Minnesota Freedom Fighters] Tries to Keep the Peace" was posted at marketwatch.com on April 17, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Selsky titled "Oregon Gun Storage Law Would Be Among the Toughest in the U.S." was posted at apnews.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Caleb Larson titled "Glock G43X MOS: The Ultimate Compact Self-Defense Gun?" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on April 20, 2021.

Minimum wage

■ An article by Megan Henney titled "[Mitt] Romney, [Kyrsten] Sinema Join Forces to Raise Federal Minimum Wage" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 16, 2021.

Comments about transgenders

■ An article by Dr. Susan Berry titled "Florida House Passes Bill to Keep Trans Athletes Out of Girls' Sports" was posted at breitbart.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "West Virginia Governor to Sign Bill Banning Biological Men From Competing in Women's Sports" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Orion Rummier titled "CDC: 4 in 10 Transgender Women in Major U.S. Cities Have HIV" was posted at axios.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Nicole Russell titled "Amazon Suppresses Another Book on the Truth of Trans" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 16, 2021.

Comments about reparations

■ Looking back to February, an article by John L. Dorman titled "Slavery Ended Over 130 Years Ago': Former NFL Player Herschel Walker Says Black Americans Shouldn't Get Reparations" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 21, 2021.

Comments about adding states

■ An article by Henry Rodgers titled "House Passes Bill to Make DC the 51st State" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 22, 2021.

Comments about Supreme Court shenanigans

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Democrats Introduce Bill to Expand U.S. Supreme Court From 9 to 13 Seats" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Rep. [Greg] Steube [of Florida]: Dems Know Court Packing is the 'Only Way That They Can Pass Their Unconstitutional Agenda' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "Democrats Are Determined to Pack the Court, No Matter How Many Rules They Have to Break" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by James Anthony titled "Democrat Falsely Claim Republicans 'Stole' Supreme Court Seats, Pledge to Pack the Court to 'Save Democracy' in Trainwreck Press Conference" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Democrat Court Packing Is Dishonest Revenge" was posted at townhall.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Emma Riley titled "Justice Breyer: 'Structural Alteration' of SCOTUS Will Erode Trust That 'Court Is Guided by Legal Principles' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by John McCormack titled "Court-Packing Bill Is an Attempt to Intimidate Sitting Supreme Court Justices" was posted at national review.com on April 15, 2021.

Comments about Senate filibuster

■ An article by Oriana Gonzalez titled "Sen. Joe Manchin: Getting Rid of Filibuster Will Lead to 'Serious Problems' " was posted at axios.com on April 21, 2021.

Comments about Gavin Newsom recall

■ An article by Lara Korte and David Lightman titled "Some of the Biggest Names in the California GOP Are Staying Quiet on Recalling Gavin Newsom" was posted at sacbee.com on April 22, 2021.

Comments about Hunter Biden

■ An article by Hank Berrien titled "Despite Heavy Media Support, Hunter Biden's Book Fails to Make Top 10" was posted at dailywire.com on April 16, 2021.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

■ An article by Nicole Acevedo titled "Florida Nurse Accused of Threatening to Kill VP Kamala Harris" was posted at nbcnews.com on April 17, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Deeply Irresponsible: Biden Blasted for Weighing in Ahead of Chauvin Verdict" was posted at townhall.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Maxine Waters Calls for Riots to Continue: We Must Stay in the Streets" was posted at townhall.com on April 18, 2021.

■ An article by Bill Donahue titled "Maxine Waters Leads the War on Cops" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Chandelis Duster titled "[Maxine] Waters Calls for Protesters to 'Get More Confrontational' If No Guilty Verdict Is Reached in Derek Chauvin Trial" was posted at cnn.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Pelosi: Waters Should Not Apologize for Urging Protesters to 'Get More Confrontational' " was posted at nationalreview.com on April 19, 2021.

■ Looking back to 2018, an article by Jamie Ehrlich titled "Maxine Waters Encourages Supporters to Harass Trump Administration Officials" was posted at cnn.com on June 25, 2018.

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "[Steve] Scalise Sounds Off on Waters: 'I Was Shot [in 2017] Because of This Kind of Dangerous Rhetoric' " was posted at townhall.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Judicial Watch Slaps Maxine Waters With an Official Ethics Complaint" was posted at townhall.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Tori Richards titled "Parts of Maxine Water's District Still Live With Scars From Previous Riots as She Lives in \$6 Million Mansion" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Noah Rothman titled "Maxine Waters' Chauvin Trial Comments Expose Democrats' Hypocrisy" was posted at msnbc.com on April 22, 2021.

■ An article by Tristan Justice titled "Report: U.S. Postal Service Is Monitoring Americans' Social Media Activity" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Hollywood Foreign Press Association Board Member Ousted After Sharing Article Calling BLM 'A Racist Hate Movement' " was posted at thefederalist.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Chicago Police May Soon Need Supervisor Permission to Chase Suspects on Foot" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Jerry Dunleavy titled "[FBI Director Christopher] Wray Contradicts Biden on Antifa, Saying It's Not Just an Idea—and It's a Real Threat" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 19, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Bob Price titled "Watch: Antifa Rioter Arrested After Sucker-Punching Portland Cop" were posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "The D.C. BLM Insurrectionists Get a Pass" was posted at frontpagemag.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Robert T. Garrett and Gromer Jeffers Jr. titled "Matthew Mc-Conaughey May Be a Viable Candidate for Texas Governor; Poll Shows Actor Ahead of Abbott" was posted at dallasnews.com on April 18, 2021.

■ An article by Cornel West and Jeremy Tate titled "Howard University's Removal of Classics Is a Spiritual Catastrophe" was posted at washingtonpost.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Torey Van Oot titled "Minnesota City Spent Over \$9,000 to Protect Home of Former Officer Who Shot Daunte Wright" was posted at axios.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Kyle Olson titled "Gretchen Whitmer Blames Trump, State Supreme Court, Legislature, Residents, Spring Breakers and Elderly for Virus Rise" was posted at breitbart.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Kyle Olson titled "Gretchen Whitmer Health Director [Elizabeth Hertel] Disregards Governor's Spring Break Warning, Travels to Alabama" was posted at breitbart.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Democrat Gov. Gretchen Whitmer Allegedly Traveled to Florida Before Expressing 'Concern' About Traveling to Florida" was posted at dailywire.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article titled "Liberal College [Saint Joseph's College in Standish Maine] Now Issuing Fines to People for Not Wearing Masks" was posted at 2020conservative.com on April 20, 2021.

Trump supporters and detractors

■ An article by Kayla Sargent titled "Gov. Ron DeSantis Blasts Big Tech for Censoring Covid-19 Roundtable" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Eric Felten titled "For Years, The New York Times Reported [That] Absentee Voting Boosts Fraud—Until Donald Trump Agreed" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Salena Zito titled "Trump Didn't Form a Populist Coalition; He Was the Result of One" was posted at townhall.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Steinhauser titled "RNC Sets Fundraising Record in March in Drive to Retake Control of Congress" was posted at foxnews.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Candace Owens [Tells Tucker Carlson That] America Is Suffering From 'Two Pandemics'; Ignorance and Cowardice" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Jacob Bliss titled "Jim Jordan: Republicans Consistently Condemn Violence While Democrats Pay Bail for Rioters and Looters" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Allan Smith titled "Minnesota Lawmaker [Republican State Senator David Osmek] Proposes Revoking Convicted Protesters's Student Loans, Food Stamps" was posted at nbcnews.com on April 19, 2021.

Prejudice against conservatives

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "Rep. Nunes Blasts Democrats for 'Hijacking' Intelligence Community to Target Republicans as 'Domestic Extremists' " was posted at thefederalist.com on April 15, 2021.

General interest

■ An article by Sophia Eppolito titled "Honduran Woman Exits Utah Church After 3 Years in Sanctuary" was posted at apnews.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Anthony L. Fisher titled "New York is About to Spew a Lot More Carbon Into the Air, Thanks to Andrew Cuomo and Anti-Vaccine Activist Robert F. Kennedy, Jr.'s Anti-Nuclear Crusade" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 16, 2021.

■ An article by Kyle Morris titled "Ohio Republican Rep. Steve Stivers Announces Resignation From Congress [to Lead the Ohio Chamber of Commerce]" was posted at breitbart.com on April 19, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "U.S. Government Flags More Than 500 Scientists in U.S. That Might Be Compromised by Communist China" was posted at daily-wire.com on April 23, 2021.

 \star \star \star \star \star

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."